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Animal Science student, Lensey Watson, was presented 
with multiple awards at the Arkansas Quarter Horse Year 
End Awards Banquet on February 2. She was presented 

with the Judy Fisher Memorial Sportsmanship Award, an honor 
voted on by the youth members of the association, the High 
Point Novice Youth Award for accumulating the most points all 
around in the Novice division of the association, and last but not 
least, the Novice Youth Achievement Award in the trail division. 

Her goal is the ultimate goal of members in the Quarter Horse 
Association; to perform in the Youth World Show. “It’s not whether 
you win or lose,” says Watson, “it’s how you play the game.” 

Editor: Brittany A. Butler
bab004@uark.edu
http://animalscience.uark.edu/ 
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Honors & Awards

Working Student 
Showcase

Lensey Watson

Brittany Smith

Bryan Kutz, UA Livestock 
Judging Team coach, 
recruited Brittany from Ft. 

Scott Kansas Junior College to 
compete on the livestock team. 
“We hired her to be our student 
barn manager for our sheep 
�ock and teaching swine herd. 
Brittany has taken ownership 
of that responsibility and has 
proven to be a great asset during 
lambing and farrowing season.”

Danny Belcher, Arena manager, always tries to hire a few 
students to help at the Arena and take care of livestock at the 
farm.  Bryan immediately suggested Brittany for the position. 
After just a few days on the job, Danny told her she was in 
charge.  She worked closely with Dr. Apple and helped schedule 
students in Sheep Production to do “lamb watch” at nights to 
observe ewes during lambing and assist with lambs as needed. 
She’s worked hard to make this lambing season a success.   

Animal Science Master’s students, Jace Hollenbeck and 
Brandon Smith were honored at the Arkansas chapter of 
Gamma Sigma Delta, the honor society of agriculture, 

annual achievement awards ceremony. �e society honored 
faculty and students in the UA System Division of Agriculture 
and the Dale Bumpers College of Agricultural, Food and Life 
Sciences on April 16. In the society’s annual presentation 
competition, Jace placed �rst and Brandon placed third in the 
oral presentation section. Seventeen awards were presented to 
students for oral and poster presentations on topics in their 
disciplines at the undergraduate, master’s, and doctoral levels. 

Gamma Sigma Delta

Graduate of Distinction

William H. (Billy) Caldwell, II - Billy graduated summa cum 
laude in 1989 from the UA with a major in Animal Science.

William R. (Bill) Shaddox, Sr. - Bill graduated with a B.S.A 
in Animal Science in 1956. He has 8 grandchildren, one has 
a masters degree and another is currently attending the UA.

Awarded Alumni
Advanced Graduate of Distinction

Dr. Curtis C. Melton - Curtis graduated with his B.S. in 
Animal Husbandry and his M.S. in Animal Breeding at the UA. 

Dr. Ernest Keith - Dr. Keith earned his B.S. in Agriculture 
and M.S. from the University of Arkansas in 1974 and 1975.
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Students Claire Crews, Meghan Sommers, Nicole 
Gurley, and Brandi Whittemore traveled to 
Florida in February to represent the University of 

Arkansas in the Academic Quadrathlon Competition at 
the Southern Sectional meeting of the American Society 
of Animal Science. �e lab practicum competition and 
written test were held at the University of Florida’s 
Department of Animal Science and Teaching Farms in 
Gainesville, FL. �e students then traveled to Orlando 
to compete in the oral presentation and quiz bowl 
compet i t ion . 
�e team placed 
�rst in the Beef 
portion of the 
Lab Practicum, 
second in Breed 
Identification 
and �fth in the Oral Presentation. It was a very 
educational trip but the students were more excited  when 
they got to see an alligator, manatee, and an osprey. 

Department of Animal 
Science student, Jace 
Hollenbeck, placed 

second in the Graduate Student 
Presentation Competition at 
the American Society of Animal 
Science (ASAS) Southern Section 
Convention in Orlando, FL on 
February 4. He gave an oral 
presentation on the study entitled, 
E�ect of Lactic Acid Enhancement 
pH on Beef Quality Attributes of Bull Strip Loins. 

In the study, beef from mature bulls was used to 
test the e�ects of lactic acid enhancement solution 
pH on fresh color, cooked color, and tenderness of 
strip loin steaks. �e results suggested that lactic 
acid enhancement improved fresh and cooked color 
attributes similar to a USDA select control sample, 
but solution pH failed to compare in other aspects.

ASAS is a professional membership society that supports 
the careers of scientists and animal producers all over the 
world. ASAS fosters the discovery, sharing, and application 
of scienti�c knowledge concerning the responsible use 
of animals to enhance human life and well-being. 

ASAS Southern Section

Event Updates

Academic Quadrathlon

Students Nicole Gurley 
and Meghan Sommers 
joined Dr. Janeal Yancey 

at the Annual Cattle Industry 
Convention of the National 
Cattlemen’s Beef Association in 
Tampa, FL. �e Department 
of Animal Science shared a booth in the trade show with the 
Arkansas Department of Agriculture, the Arkansas Livestock 

and Poultry Commission, and the Arkansas Cattlemen’s 
Association. �e students attended the Cattlemen’s College and 
the Young Producers Council meetings and had the opportunity 
to meet cattlemen and cattlewomen from all over the US. 

National Cattlemen’s Beef 
Association

Class Tours Oaklawn

Students enrolled in the 2013 course, Survey of the 
�oroughbred Industry, were treated to a weekend 
at Oaklawn Park this semester. Students prepared for 

the trip by critiquing four racing related books, studying 
the racing industry, and learning about racetrack careers. 

Deborah Keene, from Oaklawn Public Relations, gave 
students a tour of the jockey’s room, explained how jockeys 
prepare for the races, showed them the equipment that is 
used, introduced students to jockeys and trainers, and allowed 
students to witness gate schooling from the starter’s stand. 

Dr. Nancy Bohnho�, Racing Commission Veterinarian, spoke about 
prerace examinations and test barn protocol. Dr. Bohnho� also 
explained the di�erences 
between a veterinarian 
in private practice and a 
veterinarian working for 
the Racing Commission. 
Students ended their 
weekend by attending the 
races, eating at the track 
kitchen, watching morning 
workouts, and seeing a 
KY Derby hopeful. 
From top le�: Kaci Pezoulas, Clayton Holder, Kelly Brophey, Shelby 

Hampton, Sheree Morgan, Denise Kordis, Angel �omas, Ashley 
Bartlett, Erin Dobbs, Amanda Crangle
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A New Season 
Razorback 
Roundup

A new season began as the Department of Animal Science 
D.E.K. Equine Program (DEKEP) received their �rst 
donations for their annual horse auction, the Razorback 

Roundup.  Tina Poseno, a long-time supporter of the program, recently 
donated an extra-large aluminum gooseneck horse trailer.  

Another recent donation, of two Appaloosa geldings, was 
received by Jackie Jackson. “Having horses that received 
Jackie’s expert training and care only means one thing - 
these two top-notch geldings are destined to be among our 
sales toppers at the 2013 Razorback Roundup,” says Kathi 
Jogan, instructor and barn manager for the Department. 

Jackson hopes the curriculum continues to include practical horse 
handling techniques. She stresses the need in the equine industry for 
people that know practical things, such as banding or braiding a horse 
for show, clipping and preparing horses for the di�erent breed shows, 
bandaging for shipping or injuries, etc. �e Razorback Roundup is 
just one way the DEKEP o�ers that practical knowledge to students.

�ese generous donations are the �rst of many and will help aid the 
education of students. Jackson and Poseno express interest in the 
missions the DEKEP and Department strive to achieve. �eir aid 
is helping to provide experiences for the leaders of tomorrow. 

Moms On The 
Farm Tour

A group of female faculty 
and staff across the 
University of Arkansas 

System Division of Agriculture, 
the Dale Bumpers College of 
Agricultural, Food and Life 
Sciences, and others involved 

with agriculture hosted the second annual Moms on 
the Farm tour Saturday, April 13. �e tour included 
trips to beef, poultry, and dairy farms, and was 
partially funded by the Arkansas Beef Council. �e 
goal was to help mothers understand 
more about agricultural 
production, food safety and 
nutrition, and experience 
Northwest Arkansas 
agriculture �rst-hand. “We 
were really excited to share 
agriculture with the women 
of Northwest Arkansas,” said 
Janeal Yancey, event organizer 
and UA meat scientist. �e Arkansas 
Cattlewomen concluded the tour with beef and dairy 
food cooking demonstrations. “Typically, people 
feel more knowledgeable about doing their taxes 
than about making healthy food decisions for their 
families,” said Yancey. “�e cooking demonstrations 
provided an opportunity for moms to ask health-
oriented questions, and the tours helped them better 
understand where their food comes from.” 

Moms gained hands-on experience milking cows on 
a local dairy farm.

Seth Caldwell and Sheree Morgan welcome a 
new horse to the Department.

Amanda Crangle, Rachael Cummings, Katie Clayton, (Romeo, 
the horse), Michael Baird, Sheree Morgan, Erin Dobbs, (Bug, the 

horse), Kelly Brophey, Lawren Taylor


